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Minutes of Parent Council Meeting

Tuesday, 14th September 2010

At 6.30 p.m.
Present:

Apologies:

1. Constitution

Mr Romeo reported that it had been discussed previously that constitution should be changed and update, but not to be too formal. Mr Porter has found previous constitution, but it is quite basic.

Sub group to meet at 6pm Tuesday 28th September 2010.

Mrs Anderson to email reminder.

We will bring back to meeting for full discussion
Mr Romeo reminded everyone that Springburn Academy has biggest parent council in the city. This highlights the support Parents given to the school.

.

2. Bullying

A discussion took place regarding the bullying policy within the school. Members were provided with a copy of “Anti-bullying policy”
Mr Romeo raised concerns regarding “first Year Friday”. Mr Hamilton explained that the school has procedures in place to ensure as best as possible no issues arise, and explained that if matters arise they are addressed as soon as possible.
Mr Porter asked about circumstances surrounding permanent exclusion and how these are applied, Mrs Anderson explained........
A question was asked about absence on the first Friday new term, Mr Hamilton explained that it was slightly more than normal.

3. Notice board

Mr Romeo would like it clarified that notice board be placed at front of school.

Discussion about where it should be placed.

Mr Porter said grant available to get notice board.

4. Fundraising

Mr Hamilton would like to reach parents not involved with parent’s council. Information regarding the Race Night will be included in both the websit and school newsletter.

Memebers have approched a number of different outlets for prizes, ie Rangers FC, Springburn shops, Milton shops et
It was agreed that the Parent Council has to decide how the money raised already and in the future will be used, in support of school. A discussion took place around this issue however it was felt that a future meeting will consider this issue only be 
(Blairvadach – To give money year on year. Perhaps - £150.00)
To be discussed at January meeting.

5. AOCB

MRS Anderson provided form for parent council members to go for training on recruitment and selection.

Mr Romeo outlined the fact that up to 3 members of parent council can be on a selection panel.

Ms Bradshaw and  Ms McCabe will attend this training.
Pupil council – minutes to parent council. November meeting.

Phone pilot? Mrs Anderson outlined research project Mr Hamilton outlined Alasdair’s involvement with the school.

Community Award Trophies

We would like to publicise (from 21st September – GCCPF meeting)

Cfe – How are plans going?
Mr Hamilton outlined reports and school plans.

A question was raised regarding the arrangements for Parents nights, it was noted that the Parent Council has discussed this issue previously and that present arrangements were agreed

Mr Romeo pointed out that to date nobody has come forward to say that present arrangements not working, Mr Hamilton also explained that Parents had completed feedback forms and most of these came back in favour of current arrangements.

Mr Romeo also explained that the Parent Council could seek the views of the Parent Fourm on this sbuject at some point in the future.

Mr Romeo advised the meeting that if anyone would like items on the agenda. They should email him or Mrs Anderson prior to the meeting.
A Anderson
Depute Head Teacher
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